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EXPLANATION OF SERVICES PROVIDED BY THE SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH CENTER

Dear Parent/Guardian:

Thank you for choosing to enroll your child in the School Based Health Center (SBHC).  We want to welcome your family and give you some information about the SBHC and the services provided.  Please keep this letter and refer to it when you need to.  If you have any questions, please contact the SBHC Director at 318-448-6530.
The SBHC must have parental consent prior to enrolling a student as a patient.  A parent or guardian must sign the Health Center Consent and any center-specific forms that require signature for the student to receive SBHC services.  Once the parent signs the Consent and the center-specific forms, the SBHC will provide or refer the student for any of the services that the child needs.  Although the SBHC will attempt to keep parents informed of the services their child receives, signing the Consent gives the SBHC permission to provide medical and behavioral health services to the child without contacting the parent each time the child visits the SBHC.  No child is treated, counseled or referred without a consent form signed by a parent, except in an emergency situation.  In emergencies, the SBHC will call the parent, but the SBHC is required by law to treat the child even if the parent cannot be reached.  

The SBHC has doctors, nurse practitioners (NPs), physician assistants (PAs), nurses (RNs) and counselors who care for students.  All of these people are licensed professionals.  They are here to keep your child healthy, in school, and ready to learn. The SBHC staff wants parents and guardians to be involved in their children’s care.  Call the center if you have a question or suggestion.  
Parents do not have to pay for any of the services listed below that occur within the SBHC.  However, if the SBHC refers the student out to another medical provider for a test or procedure that cannot be done within the SBHC (for example, X-rays, certain laboratory tests, etc.), you may get a bill from that provider. Parents may receive an explanation of benefits from their insurance provider. The family’s portion is not billed or collected by the SBHC.
The services listed below are the same as those a doctor, NP or PA would do in a doctor’s office.  Our centers also offer TELEMED services. Louisiana Medicaid/KIDMED recommends doctors complete certain assessments/screenings at certain ages.  The SBHC also follows recommendations by the American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) to prevent illness and keep children healthy.   

Primary and preventive health care/comprehensive history and physical exam include:
· Well child check-ups where the staff will 
· Measure students’ height and weight
· Check if they weigh too much, too little or are just right for their age, weight, and height

· Take their blood pressure
· Take some blood or get some urine to be sure they don’t have anemia, high blood sugar, lead poisoning or other problems

· Test their vision and hearing.
· Immunizations – Students can get their childhood recommended vaccinations in the health center. A separate consent will be needed for vaccines and will be sent out upon your request.
· Nutrition - The staff will talk to students about eating good foods, like fruits and vegetables, and not eating too much junk food.
· Health Education – The staff will talk to students about doing healthy things like using a bike helmet and seat belts and getting exercise.  They will also ask about unhealthy things like feeling depressed, using tobacco, drugs and alcohol or having sex.   They will see if any of these unhealthy things have caused students to be sick and if they need medicine to help.  Staff will talk to them about stopping these unhealthy things and how to get help to stop.  
· Comprehensive history means that the staff will ask students about


· past and current health

· past illnesses or times spent in the hospital

· any allergies to medicines

· diseases that run in the family, like high blood pressure or high blood sugar

· using tobacco, alcohol, drugs

· feeling sad, depressed, angry

· having sex

· During the physical exam the staff will check all body systems to be sure that the student is healthy in all areas.  
· A brief risk screening will be completed with a licensed mental health professional to identify risk to the child’s social/emotional well-being. The Pediatric Symptoms Checklist (PSC) will be used as recommended by the Office of Public Health.
Services for sexually transmitted infections (STI) 
· Students who are sexually active may get infections that they don’t know they have.  These infections can make them sick and can make the person they are having sex with sick.  If a person doesn’t take medicine, some of these infections can cause a person to not be able to have children.  Some people who haven’t gotten medicine have died from STIs.  The staff at the health center can test students for these infections and can give students medicine to get rid of infections if they have any.  
· The staff can talk to students about abstaining from any sexual activity and not giving STIs to other people. The staff does not provide any form of contraceptives or any form of birth control.
Chronic disease management

· If students have diseases like asthma or high blood sugar, the staff can help them stay on their medicines and help them if they get sick at school.  The staff can also help students learn how to live with their illnesses without getting sick as often.

Acute/emergency care for minor illness and injury and referral for serious illness or injury   
· The staff takes care of cuts, headaches, colds, or other short term problems.

· The staff takes care of emergency situations, like accidents on the playground.

· The staff will be sure students get help from another doctor or hospital if students are too sick to get all the help they needs at the health center.

Behavioral health services mean that staff:

· Talks to students about doing healthy things like eating good foods and getting exercise

· Talks to students about staying away from things that are risky to their physical or emotional health, like riding in a car without a seat belt, doing drugs, smoking, or having sex
· Teaches students how to make good decisions 
· Helps students overcome feelings of sadness/depression

· Works with students by themselves or in groups on anger control, self-esteem, social skills, etc.
· Works with students to keep them from using tobacco, alcohol, or other drugs and helping them stop if they start

· Works with students to keep them from starting to have sex or help them stop if they already started.
AGAIN, IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT THESE SERVICES, PLEASE CONTACT THE DIRECTOR OF THE SBHC AT 318-448-6530 BEFORE YOU SIGN THE CONSENT FORM.  If you do not want your child to receive a service, please put your request in writing and submit to the SBHC staff or email the SBHC director at Jennifer.firmin@christushealth.org.
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